SHNA Board Meeting / 11 May 2010

MINUTES from April meeting

Approved with edits; will send to Board within a week and publish to web site.

TREASURER'S REPORT / Bill Fitzpatrick

Forty new members; $500 in additional membership dues collected at membership meeting.

GENERAL DISCUSSION

· Buckthorn problem: buckthorn still sitting on the curb outside Spring Harbor school.

· Sally will email Laura Whitmore at City Parks and ask if the streets division can pick up.

· Park committee – Faith Fitzpatrick will be notified.

· Discussion of paying to have the parks department take care of it. Mark was asked to bring up the possibility of an ordinance against garlic mustard in the area.

· Dredging problem: discussion of what can be done to get it moving.

5209 HARBOR COURT / Sally Miley

· Tentative plans to demolish and rebuild on property. Property owner was referred to web site and invited to meeting.

PARK UPDATE / Shary Bisgard

· Cleanup had fewer than ever; weather was not good. Would be nice if we had a list of volunteers.

· Regarding garlic mustard: Sheri would like to have a plot adoption program, so that people are assigned a cleanup area and continue to care for it. 

· Garden Club plant sale – miserable weather, but made $2300. Need to spend it.

ERDMAN CENTER UPDATE / Shary Bisgard

· Sheri and Janet were in attendance at the Erdman meeting. They will send a report on what was discussed. Plan commissioners focused mostly on too much parking.

· Some discussion of the likelihood of commuters parking at Erdman and biking into downtown.

· Another Erdman meeting coming up May 13.

NEWSLETTER / Sally Miley

· Deadline will be May 28 for articles. The usual fare, plus one about wild turkeys, and how to live with the ones living in the area. 

· Still need someone to take over for Janet's newsletter duties (assignment follow-up and distribution to area reps). Doesn't take a lot of time, but needs to be done.

GARAGE SALE / Greg Hull

· More calls have come in this year than last. Sally will order 8 more signs for Greg to put up. Dates: May 21 and 22, 8-2p

FOURTH OF JULY / Sally Miley

· Susanna: need to send dignitary invitations in early June (3 weeks in advance) – ask Diana for verbiage from last year. 

· We need to replace a few people who are going to be out of town. Bill will call Scott Green about handling game duties. 

· Donations and Purchases list from last year passed around. 

· Bill will email Sally with new member volunteer names. 

· Many empty spots to fill on task list, including prizes, calling fire dept, and so on.

CITY REPORT / Alder Mark Clear

· Meeting with K&L engineers on May 27; official public meeting.

· Concerns expressed that input isn't being solicited by developers.

· Concerns expressed over eliminating left turn at Craig Ave.

· The public meeting will include time for input and questions. Mark will request that the engineers pass out something for written comments. But the FHA has rules about the public notification process, which might constrict the possibilities for feedback.

· Some rethinking on the bike facilities; Dan McCormick from Traffic Engineering and Mark will be consulting about wider paths versus on-street lanes. Lots of pros and cons both ways.

· Concrete versus asphalt – concrete doesn't offer enough increased durability to justify expense.

· Discussion of upcoming Edgewater votes.

· Bill received a letter about the Well 14 protection zone. City is looking for wells to seal them up to protect the aquifer.

COUNTY REPORT / DC Sup. Brett Hulsey

Not able to attend.

NEXT MEETING

Tuesday, June 8, 7p

